
LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MEETING 

MINUTES  

 

The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, May 18, at 7 p.m., at 
the Leroy Township Hall. 
 
Present were: Rich VanPelt, Chuck Klco, Heather Shelton, and Sharon Rodgers. 
 
Rich VanPelt, chairman opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Guests:  None 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted with corrections. 
 
Correspondence:  None. 
 
Department Reports: 
ZONING:  Myron reported 16 calls and two permits issued since the last meeting.  
There were no requests for variances or conditional use permits.  There are twenty 
open inspections and forty-one possible reported illegal businesses.  There are eleven 
new junk vehicle violations Myron is checking on.  Myron sated he met this morning with 
the County Prosecutor regarding the barn on Brakeman Road and all of the junk which 
is on the property.  Myron and the Prosecutor are reviewing all of the facts they have 
gathered.  Myron also tried to contact the resident Mr. Mahro, but no one came to the 
door.  Don Crellin stated he will be attending the zoning workshop in Youngstown 
through the Lake County Planning Commission.  Myron and Dennis Keeney would also 
like to go.  The cost is $60.00 per person.  Don goes through the Lake County Planning 
Commission.  Heather made a motion to pay $120.00 for Myron and Dennis, plus 
mileage to attend the zoning workshop in Youngstown, 2nd by Chuck, all were in favor. 
 
FIRE: The Fire Chief was working.  Rich Sr. read his report.  There were 24 calls since 
the last meeting, year to date 263.  
 
CEMETERIES: There was one site sold since the last meeting and two footers poured. 
Memorial Day services will be at 11 am at Williams Cemetery. 
 
PARKS: The repairs to the concession stand are done.  It looks very nice. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: The Lake County Engineer has all the plans ready for the turnover of 
the section of Seeley Rd. to Metro Parks.  We will be working on the short end of Leroy 
Center Northeast end of Hell’s Hollow for possible takeover by Lake Metro Parks later 
on.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: Heather stated Mike Murphy should be able to get started on the 
floor replacement and painting of the community room in about two weeks.  The County 
Engineers have an on line site where you can view the construction of the new 
Vrooman Rd. bridge via a web cam they have installed.  The temporary one-way bridge 
over Grand River on Vrooman Rd., should be open June 15th. 
 
FISCAL OFFICER: Nothing. 
 
Motion to pay all bills made by Rich, 2nd by Charlie, all in favor. 
 
Next meeting: Monday, June 8th. 7 p.m. 
 
Audience: Nothing. 
Motion to adjourn made by, Rich, 2nd Heather, meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________                  __________________________ 
Richard VanPelt  Chairman  Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 
 


